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COMMENTS BY AIR SAFETY AUSTRALIA ON THE RARAAT HEARING, 24th OCTOBER 2002

Mr. Andrew Snedden

Secretary, Rural and Regional Affairs and Transport Legislation Committee

The Senate

Parliament House ACT 2600

Dear Andrew,

Thank you for organising the hearing so well.  A lot of ground was covered and time was used well.

I am concerned about a major misunderstanding which occurred during the hearing.  It concerns the power of the ATSB to enter vehicles without a warrant.

There was a lot of discussion between Tom Blackburn, for AIPA, and the Senators about this power, and it proceeded on the mistaken assumption that ATSB can forcibly enter a vehicle only if it has been involved in an accident or incident.  That is not so.  The power as presently drafted allows ATSB to enter ANY vehicle at any time during the course of an investigation.  The vehicle itself need not have been involved in the accident being investigated.

The discussion appears at proof Hansard page 22 and following pages, starting with this exhange.

Senator COLBECK—But you are talking about an accident site or an incident site.

Mr Blackburn—Yes.
The worst of the fears of AIR SAFETY AUSTRALIA about this Bill would be alleviated if the power was limited in the way that was assumed in that conversation.  We have proposed a number of amendments to the Bill, of which the most important is that which changes the definition of special premises" thus

Amend the definition of “special premises” by omitting:  “(b) a vehicle” and inserting in its stead “(b) a vehicle involved in an accident that is an investigable matter.”
Andrew, would you be kind enough, please, to circulate this letter.

Yours sincerely,
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Boyd Munro

AIR SAFETY AUSTRALIA

